
Enumclaw Jr Hornets
Board Meeting Meeting

February 10th, 2022,

Board Members present: Chris, Melanie, Michelle, Corey and Laura conducted the following
business at 7PM:

1. Funds: Transfer for money to savings account for equipment replacement.  Reserve
funds to be in the amount of $25,000.  This proposed transfer will be directed at the
discretion of the board and voted upon.

2. Equipment bags need returned: Corey to send out an email.
3. Lights: Need to be moved to Auburn or secure rental closer to fields.  Zimmer family

also offered their pasture for storage.
4. 2/3/4 coaches needed: may need to combine teams again
5. Volunteer positions: Provide descriptions, perhaps videos and instructions (Corey

provided instructions for announcer position, a tremendous help).
6. Helmets: Per Joe Riddell helmets that need to be reconditioned need to be turned in

by the end of March.
7. Registration: When to open up?  Need to contact League president Chuck to see if

documents can be electronic.
8. Volunteer requirements: both documents need to match with volunteer requirements
9. Cheer Fittings: hope they can be done at the same time as the football fittings
10. Emphasize scholarships: mention on registration form
11. Donated equipment: bring donated equipment to fittings

*idea of extra jerseys to be purchased?
*idea to purchase extra helmets for late registration families?

12. Documents: need to be edited before registration. Peachtree $75 per school
13. Incentive for volunteers: additional $500 to team with highest average of volunteer

hours.
14. Apparel: Squad locker vs Cloud 9, pros and cons
15. Challenge coin, 8th grade recognition: perhaps involve HS for player recognition for

their last season (go on field during halftime?).
16. Next Meeting: February 16th 7PM.  Cheer Coach and Director, Mo and Jenni will be

asked to attend as well.

With no further business coming before the committee, the meeting concluded at approximately
9:23 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Laura Lyons Zimmer


